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October 2009 

Dear Friend,

… As you requested, I am happy to inform you of the history of electricity in my town of Lascahobas in Haiti.

Electricity arrived in Lascahobas in the 1980’s; thanks to the Haitian government who built a hydro electric plant to serve Lascahobas, Belladère, Baptiste and Croix Fer. For 25 years, electricity worked 24 hours a day. During this time, houses, offices and businesses enjoyed the benefit of electricity. 

But in 2000 the equipment started to deteriorate and electricity was scarce. People started to suffer because of the lack of adequate service.

In 2006 we experienced a total black out and this until August 2009, which coincided with your visit to the church of Saint Gabriel. The population of Lascahobas took to the road and distracted the town’s activities in a strike that had no equal until then. After a week of distractions, the local authority and the Haitian electricity personnel took some measures. Currently we have some electricity two days a week. 

The lack of electricity is a big problem for my family. It is difficult to be informed, study our lessons and write our homework at dusk and at dawn. It is difficult to keep food fresh and drink cool…

I ask that you continue praying for Haiti and particularly for Lascahobas and my family…
Written by Jean Bédel PIERROT, student at St. Gabriel Middle School, in Lascahobas, Haiti 

